
  Minutes of the La Porte City Fire Department 
 

Merit Commission 
 

June 4, 2025 
 

  

The Merit Commission met in person at Fire Station 1. Present were commission 

members Alison Zoll, Dr. James Edwards, and Ian Eldridge.  Chief Andy Snyder and 

Assistant Chief Kelly Burke were also in attendance.  
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM. 
 

A motion to accept the minutes from May was made by Dr. James Edwards and seconded 

by Ian Eldridge. 
 

Old Business – Due to personnel still being off for medical leave, one shift has not yet 

completed their mid-year performance rating.  They should be completed within the 

month. 

 

Alison Zoll reported she was in contact with the testing company regarding a question 

found with a typo. They informed her that the question will not be included in the results.   

 

Alison also reported that the test scores are back they and will be posted as soon as 

possible.   

 

The Commission set the Test Review date for Wednesday July 16th at 5:00 PM.  Any 

firefighter that would like to review their test results must sign up on a sign-up sheet. 

This way only the necessary answer sheets & tests will be returned for review. 

 

New Business – No new business. 
 

Dr. James Edwards made a motion to adjourn, Ian Eldridge seconded at 6:52 PM. 
 

 

Recorded by Dawn Prater 
 

 

Ian Eldridge Merit Commission Secretary 


